Freedom of Information Act 2000 – erecting of signs
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I have asked the housing officer for signs to be erected in Newington Walk to prohibit play in the car park , I was informed this is being put to the councils legal department, it's now been over 5 months and after several more requests to xxxxxxx for feedback from your legal team regarding this matter I have to date not been given any feedback from your legal team. I therefore now make a Freedom of information request for a direct contact number or email address for your legal department so I can contact them directly as I need to know where we are at with this matter or a decision from your legal department via email.

Answer:
The Council’s lawyers provide advice to the authority’s service areas. The advice given in this case is for the benefit of the Housing Services division.  
In this instance, the Council’s lawyers have advised a Council department on a particular course of action and this advice clearly falls under the class of information covered by legal professional privilege. 

The Council judges that disclosure of information to the wider world would compromise the confidentiality or proceedings and would not be to the public benefit.

This information is exempt from release under Section 42 (1) as advice given by lawyers to their clients are protected by Legal Professional Privilege.   

In addition, I need to advise you that Council lawyers are not able to give direct advice to a member of public. 

You have asked for details for direct contact within the legal department so that you may press for an answer to the query you have made with Housing.

The Council considers that names of individuals and other identifiable information are exempt from release under Section 40 (2) of the Freedom of Information Act as they are personal data and not for disclosure to the wider world, which is how any such disclosure must be viewed. 

The Council judges that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes. 

For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 40 (2) (personal data) applies. 

Should you wish to obtain legal advice, I recommend that you instruct a solicitor or seek advice from Citizens Advice at: 

Citizens Advice LeicesterShire
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Yours sincerely

Pravina Chandarana
Information Governance Officer
Tell us how we’re doing: We would be very grateful if you could answer a few short questions in this anonymous online survey about our response to you so that we can continue to improve our services.


